
 

 
 

 

 
LICENSING AND GAMBLING COMMITTEE 

 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBER, PENALLTA HOUSE 
ON THURSDAY, 20TH JUNE, 2019 AT 10.15 AM 

 

 
PRESENT 

 
Councillor D.W.R. Preece – Chair 

Councillor J. Simmonds – Vice-Chair 
 

Councillors: 
 

W. David, M. Davies, K. Etheridge, D.C. Harse, Mrs D. Price, J. Ridgewell, J.E. Roberts, 
R. Whiting 

 
Together with: 

 
J. Morgan (Trading Standards, Licensing and Registrars Manager), L. Morgan (Licensing 
Manager), S. Mock (Solicitor), E. Sullivan (Senior Committee Services Officer) 
 

 
1 TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
 

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors J. Bevan, P.J. Bevan, D. Cushing,  
Ms J. Gale and W. Williams. 

 
 
2 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 

There were no declarations of interest received at the commencement or during the course of 
the meeting. 

 
 
3 LICENSING & GAMBLING /REGISTRATION/PERMIT FEES - 2019/20, AND AMENDMENT 

OF LICENSING & GAMBLING SUB COMMITTEE HEARING PROCEDURE 
 

Consideration was given to the report which recommended amendments to Gambling fees 
and advised Members of the fee structure established by the Government under the Licensing 
Act 2003.  The report also sought to amend the Committee Hearing Procedures in relation to 
speaker order. 

 
 Members were referred to Appendix 1, Appendix 2 and Appendix 3 of the report which 

detailed the proposed Premises Licence Fees for 2019/20, Permits and Associated Charges 
for 2019/20 and Main Fees (set centrally by Government) respectively. Members were asked 
to implement fees with immediate effect. 

 
 In relation to Hearing Procedures the proposed change would enable Members to hear from 

the applicant prior to hearing the comments from Responsible Authorities and Interest Parties. 
 



 

 Clarification was sought regarding the summing up process for the various parties and 
whether it would be possible under the amended procedure to go back to the applicant at a 
later stage.  Officers confirmed that ‘summing up’ would continue and advised that further 
questions could always be asked at the discretion of the Chair.  

 
 Members welcomed the change in procedures and agreed that it would enhance the hearing 

process. 
  

Having fully considered the Officer’s report, it was moved and seconded that the 
recommendations contained therein be approved.  By a show of hands this was unanimously 
agreed. 

 
RESOLVED that: - 
 
(i) the level of fees proposed under the Gambling Act 2005 for 2019/20 as 

outlined in Appendix 1 and the Temporary Use Notices as detailed in Appendix 
2 be approved; 

 
(ii) the level of charges in connection with the Licensing Act 2003 as set out in 

Appendix 3 and for the majority of Gambling Permits and associated charges  
as outlined in Appendix 2 be noted; 

 
(iii) the amendment to the Sub Committee Hearings procedure relevant to 

Licensing and Gambling Sub Committee as set out in Appendix 4 be approved. 
  
 
 

The meeting closed at 10.30 am 
 
 


